 December 5, 2006

20 MEMBERS WE HAVE QUORUM

Good luck on finals especially to 1st years – you’ll still get nervous in your 3rd or 4th year

JR’s motto is “Preparation and execution”

Work hard and it should work out

Enjoy your breaks

Over break we hope to be having a meeting in the new building.

We’re trying to put together an organization meeting with a big massive tour of the building and do so SBA stuff while we’re there

I’ve been there 5 or 6 times and I still cant give a tour

On the first day we can be the tour leaders when we get there

Trying to give away something the first day of school either in a goody bag or something on our own. Key chains, pens or something

Make it not an expensive

Think about any good ideas you might have in the next week and email then to Stephanie

Be a little nostalgic b/c its out last meeting in the Huntington high school / correction junior high

It should be good for all of us

Happy birthday to Mr. Rodriguez and recently engaged as well.

Special shout out to Mr. Epstein for showing up there.

TREASURER:

I’m not that cheap and in the financial report we have a lot more money than we expected in the account. Think of new events and programs so we can make that happen.

Ski trip will be happening or snow boarding

Special thank you to Katie Herr for preparing this years report. She didn’t win the election but still made it a point to be involved with the SBA

VP: Denise Santangelo
Nothing to report

VP: Rachel Freeman
Website should be up and running so that should be up even though it’s the last week of school

Good for next semester to announce

Happy birthdays to Lisa Canerick, Ms. Colavito and Seth Dobbs over the break

OLD BUSINESS:

· Quick thing on old business

· Thank you guys who participated in the further action committee and we had a vote and Stephanie sent out an email with the results of that vote

· What we will be doing is working with the Dean to prepare the town hall meeting early in the semester than later

· JR will talk to the dean over the break

NEW BUSINESS

· Stephanie is working on blood drive over the break if anyone knows anything about it let her know

· KONSTANTIN: Is there anyway to change the Touro website

· RACHEL: There was a meeting and they were supposed to bring in people to develop in

· JR will talk to some people and then bring Administrative Affairs committee into it

· There was a focus group last year looking at law school websites all over the country

· Part of the problem was the server; now we have our own server and it may be different in the new building

· Peter Stanisci is the TI guy and he would probably know about it

· RAY: Along the lines he spoke to VD Shaw with respect to it and it will be different in the new building

· JR: meeting with Shaw to talk about grades – first years it’s hard and they take forever to come out. Not too much anyone can do if they don’t turn in the grades – so it’s frustrating but JR is talking to Dean Shaw and he is imploring I’m to send out another letter. Will still make sure Dean Shaw reminds them of their responsibilities

Faculty meeting next week:

There is a series of new classes; we will vote on whether or not they will be offered in the new school

Civil liberties is one possible.

JR will vote for all of them

If they do pass based on student interest we will have an opportunity to take some of them

Dena Chite wanted to say they sent out something to nominate people for things; First years can nominate whomever they want; you don’t have to be a graduating senior – feel free to go nominate whomever you want

The memo describes who they are

The awards are not given away at graduation they are given away at the graduation breakfast

ANDREA: Can we clarify what that is?

RACH: it’s really early to be doing this

JAMIE: They did it in December and did it again in the spring.

ANDREA: They did it because SBA Went to Professor Silverman and asked them to redistribute it in the spring

Any concerns over break: we will be there next semester

RAMO: I was just talking about graduating seniors; certain classes we take at other schools we can’t get requirements and credit transfer

One of my colleagues was going to be in DC for the summer; he was accepted to take it at Georgetown

RACHEL: This is different than an elective b/c the requirements should be taught by the professors at Touro. Professional responsibility for example is a mandatory requirement here – at other schools they may have different options.

RAMO: Would like them to look into it next semester

RACHEL: Is it just for the mandatory classes or anything

RAMO: anything

The grades don’t count towards your GPA

FIRST YEARS: Did they send out TA evaluations?

Yea people followed through and took it seriously

They didn’t send a follow up b/c it will be taken into consideration in future stuff.

BARRISTER’S BALL

Jamie is waiting to get contracts from Dean Rosenblum probably ready by tomorrow

Hopefully she can give the contracts and the deposits to them this weekend.

The committee will be meeting to get fundraising information and get started on it.

We are not for profit, need letter with all of that information.

Dean Chite is really good at this stuff

KONSTANTIN

Gym at the dorms is up and running; hasn’t seen it yet but we got an email yesterday that it is up and running

Motion to adjourn – 2nd – we have adjourned until next semester

